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UNIVERSITY of WASHINGTON

SCHOOL OF MEDICINE
OFFICE OF THE DEAN
SEATTLE 5

June 27, 1955

Dr. Vernon Lippard, Dean
Yale University

School of Medicine

333 Cedar Street

New Haven 11, Connecticut

Deaxr Vernon:

It was good to see you during the recent Executive Council meeting.
It was my feeling that a lot was accomplished and that the trip was
well worth-while.

On the flight back from New York to Seattle I had an opportunity to

give some additional thought to the matter of a director for the
Association. I am more and more impressed that George Berry would be

a wonderful man for the job if we can get him. Certainly he is vitally
interested in the work of the Association and has demonstrated this by
his devotion to it during the past several years and the amount of time
he is giving the Teaching Institutes and the Special Studies Section of
the work. He would give to the position the stature which we want and
need which would be so helpful in our relationships with Congress,
official agencies and the A.M.A. It would be my hope that the Committee
would meke an all-out effort to get George for this post at a time when
our opportunity to step forward and to be an influence not only in medi-
cal education but in the entire health field is unparalleled.

Obviously, there are many others on that top list who also would do an
outstanding job but George Berry has the advantage of having been
established at his present post for some time and, therefore, might
possibly be more likely to entertain the idea of moving at present.

These thoughts are offered simply in an effort to be helpful to our
special Committee in what I think is a most important task.

With every good wish,

Sincerely yours,

G. N. Aagfard, M. D.
Dean

GNA: jm
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°P THE UNIVERSITY OF GHICAGO
Chicago 37, Illdinois

The Division of the Biologlical Sclenoces
(including the School of Madioim)

O£fice of the Dean of the Division

Juns 29, 1955

Dy, Ceorge P. Berry
Vedical School

Herverd University
Boston .15, Massachusetts

Dear Ceorge:

produced without permission

The more I think over the question of real lecdership, the more

I really and zincersly believe you ere the one man in the country

who oen stend for medicine and medlicol education in the wgy we

have learned to expect from Alan Crepgs Youw have & great edventege
over him in thet his perspective has been through & “tellsr!s window,”
visits end conferences rather than active participation with resl
vesponsibility,

I feel that you can do more for yowr own institutlion and for all

the others in this oapacity than you can in your present position,
By yowr own edmismsion, you esre spending an umholy smwount of time in
this eapecity even now, We all reelize whet you could do in & posi~
tion of sole responaibility, To me this activity of yours is more
than slightly indicative of your reel interest snd your apprecistion
of the necessity for such lerdership,

We need & man who cen sct similerly to e president of & large cor-
peretion, responsible for sctivities and policies, and who can repre-
sent and gulde us in every sonceivable positionior importance, Dahind
him hs has his board of trustees in our organizetion, the Counmcil,

I think there should be & number 1 and e number 2 list, but I believe
in 2]l sincerity there is only ons noms in the number 1 position and
I would urge you not to reject this opportunity without very serlous
thought. Owr colleagues share this conviction,

Sinoarely yours,
/8/

L. Te Coggésh&ll, }ioDl
Dean

I D ocument from the collections of the AAMC  Not to be re
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Orrice or THE Dean
25 SHATTUCK STREET
BosToN, MASSACHUSETTS

July 11, 1955

Dr, lowell T, Coggeshall, Dean
Univeraity of Chicago School of Msdicine
Chicago 37, Illinois

Dear Coggy:

Vernon and I went to Chicago last week in order to ses what kind of a
structure we could set up as & workable holding operation in order to preserve
a8 much a8 possibls of the meny ectivities thut John Stelnaker and his group
have been carrying on so successfully. lost of John's staff will be leaving.
I am hopeful, nevertheless, thet Dr. Helen Gee (& young Ph,D, in Psychology
from Minnesote), who hes been working with us for two summers in the analysis
of the questionnaire meterial collected for the Teaching Institutes-—-and
dolng an excellent jJob, I might add, will carry on for & yeer, If she will,

I think we shall meke the grade although there will inevitebly be many dif-
ficulties to surmount.

In mentioning my trip to Chicago with Vernon, it wes not my purpose to
discuss the modus oparandl for the months abead; it wes my purpose to tell you
that I had a chance to discuss in leisurely fashion with Vernon your suggestion
and his that I accept & post as Director of the Association of Americen Medical
Colleges, Vernon was kind enough to express the same point of view that you
expressed in your letter of June 29, He showed me, ab well, lettors that have
come to him from other members of the ‘¥xecutive group.

A1l spring long, indeed, for a much longer period--svar since it becams
apperent that John Stalnelsr was becoming increasingly unheppy as the A.A.M.C.'s
Director of Studies--~I have been wondering what role I could best play to pro-
mote the work of the Association in which T have become 50 intensely interested,
Naturally, it is most gratifylng to be told that one's colleagues want me to
teke an even more active role, I mention this only to point out that I have
been giving much thought to ths A,AM.C.*'s problems and, in recent deys, to your
thought that I leave Harvard to assums the over-all direction of the Association,

During the few: years that I have been at the larvard Medicel School, I
have been & perty to starting one program after another, looking to the improve~
ment of the educational opportunity that we cen give to future physlcians here,
In these efforts, I have become & colleague of meny different people in the
Faculty of Medicine, Meny of these progrems are just bepginnings others ere
attaining momentum, I cannot leave my commitments and obligations here without
feeling that I have let down many of those who are working so hard with me to
malke the School better. This is my considered opinion, and exciting es I should
find the post in Chicago and oonfident as I am that in that post I could do
things that would help all medicel schools, I must still say “no."

e wa duen
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Dr., Lowell T, Coggeshell - July 11, 1955 - 2

It ia terribly important that a strong man be found to lead the 4.4,M.C.
The matter is urgsnt. That is why I have written the present lstter before
going to Epgland--it would be opposed to the best interests of the Association
to hold my decision any longer.

From my post at Harvard, I look forward to continuing to work with you and
the others for the improvement of medical education throughout the nation,
Porhaps, I shall be able to be helpful,

With best wishea for the summer, I am

Sinocerely yours,

George Packer Berry, M.D,
Dean

(+]03 4 J/
Dr. Vernon W, Lipperd
Dr, Robert A, Moore
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July 8, 1955

Dr. George N, Aagaard, Dean
University of Washington School of Medicine
Scattle 5, ¥Washington

Dear George:

Your letter of June 27 regarding the appointment of a
direcctor for the Association of American lMedical Colleges is very
much in line with my thinking. Doclors Moore and Coggeshall and I
all feel very strongly that George Berry ie by ar the best
qualified to £ill this position.

Yosterday, George and I spent the day in Chicago doing
our best to make arrangements to carry on John Stalnaker's activi-
ties after he leaves in September. I had an opportunity to spend the
previous evening with George and did my best Lo persuade him, Coggeshall
and Moore are also working on him, I have a feeling that he will not
decide to abandon all the interesting things he is doing at Harvard,
but he has promised to think it over on route to England next week
end will let me know at the end of that time,

The concept of having one of the top deans of the country
assume this position of leadership in medical educaticn is one that
I am sure we all would support, but it is not easil; accomplished,

The objective is clear, however, and we shall do our best to come
as close to our stated aim as possible,

With beat wishes,

Sincerely yours,

Vernon W, Lippard, M.D.
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July 27, 1955

Dr. Ward Darley, President
University of Colorado
Boulder, Colorado

Dear Vard:

At a recent meeting of the Executive Council of the
Association, it was decided that steps should be taken at once
toward the type of reorganization which we have discussed fre-
quently over the past several years. The precipitating factor
was John Stalnaker!s decision to resign and accept the presi-
dency of a foundation.

There was general agreement that a president of the
Association, elected annually, cannot do Jjustice to his respon-
sibilities and that the time has arrived when there should be
appointed, with tenure to age 65, a director who would be
responsible to the Council for direction and management of all
the affairs of the Association. The Council would then assume
the position of trustees. They are prepared to pay a salary to
the director comparable to that received by a university
president. We assume that the man in this position would become
the spokesman for medical education in this country and, to a
considerable extent, throughout the world.

Our decision was explained to Dean Sxziley and he is
prepared to continue during the remaining four years of his
tenure as secretary, with responsibility for editing the journal
and making the inspections. A successor to John Stalnsker would
be appointed on recommendation of the new director, who would
be responsible for the entire operation. Realizing that the
type of man we have in mind cannot be moved in a day, the
position can be held open for a year if necessarye.

A committee composed of lowell Coggeshall, Bob loore and
me has been delegated responsibility for recommending the
appointment to this position., Our choice is Ward Darley. Ve
hope you will give thoughtful consideration to the possibility

o
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Dr, Vard Darley ~Ree July 27, 1955

of acceptance because there 1s no one in the country who is better
qualified or whose appointment would be accepted more enthusiasti-
cally by all concerned.

After you have had a chance to think it over, will you please
write to me at Kennebec Point, Georgetown, Maine, where I will be
during August, If there are additional details you would like to
discuss, we could get together within the next month or two.

With kindest regards.

Sincerely yours,

Vernon W, Lippard, M.D,
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UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO
BOULDER,COLORADO

PRESIDENT'S OFFICE
August 29, 1955

Vernon W, Lippard, M.D.
Kennebec Point
Georgetown, Maine

Dear Vernont

I have just returned to the campus
from vacation and find your letter of July
27’ 19550

Since I cannot reach you by telephone,
I am writing to ask that you call me at your

convenience.
Sincerely yours,
Ward Darley
WD:LM
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NOV 14 *°79

WARD DARLEY
1202 UNIVERSITY AVE.
BOULDER, COLORADO

Novenmber 7, 1955

Dr. Vernon Lippard

Yale University School of Medicine
333 Cedar Street

New Haven, Connecticut

Dear Vern:

Thank you for your letter
of Noverber 2, The fact that the
membership voted to increase the dues
to $1000 is indeed an important step
forward. Now if only the individual
membership idea could be pushed, the
financial future of the Association
would be assured.

I am glad that you were able
to get by the last meeting of the
Executive Council without going into
details, By the time of the February
meeting our legislature should have
adjourned and Pauline and I will then
know the direction in which things
here are going to move, I will keep
in touch with you.

With kindest personal regards,

Sincerely yours,

M
ST~ Do Yo 5 OBt (s e
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February 27, 1956

Dr, Joseph C. Hinscy

New York Hospital - Cornell
Hedical Center

525 East 68th Street

New York City, New York

Dear Joe:

Following my conversation with you a few
minutes ago I tried to got in touch with Bob
Moore and find he will not return to Pittsburgh
until Thursday end I shall be away on that day.
If I can possibly get in touch with him, however,
I shall talk with him on Friday and you will
hear from him then if not befors,

Best recgards,

Sincerely yours,

Vernon W. Lippard, M.D.



OFFICE OF THE DEAN
COPY YALE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE
333 CEDAR STREET

NEW HAVEN 11, CONNECTICUT

March 2, 1955

Dr. Josuph G, Hinsey

Hew York Heepilal-Cornell
ficdieal Contaor

525 Past 68th Strect

Hew Yorx Clty, Hew York

ey Joos

I have tolked with Bob loosrse and he has asked me to write
to you officielly cbout the preblen of our mulual interest. This
lotter will, thercfore, cerve ao an ansuer to your letter o Bob
and o5 an imidestion of our enthu sidscn, sharved equally by olher
rembers of tho Cowncil, concerining tne possibility of rowr providing
leaderchip, on & continuing basis, eo necessary in Ancricun msdical
educaltion,

You know more than we do about the Association go it would be
redundant for mo 0 attcspit to deceribe in detadl owr pleons for its
future beyond ssyving that wo visusiize tae new position as Lircctox
carrying with it zesponsibility for all of the Lssocistiontu avtivities,
tho Comnecil would then bocons the board of trustoes oid icas concerned
vith operations than it has been Lorced to be iz the paste Iy cun
fesling iw that the Assoclation nus oubtgrown that typa of orzanization,

In order to styy wvithin the snl.:.zy roage for wniversity presidents
and dgans, we have set & limlt of $25,000, for the preseabl end are
prepored to offer that celary to yous The Asoscietion would be
proparad, further, to contribute ten per cent of the salary, ulatever
the level, toward aa aunuity.

Bob Hoore, Cogg and I constituting tho comnitteo delegated
recponsibilivy for thls ampo:.nimnt, Join in urging you to give it
very serious consideration., We think 1t ls the most importont job
in medicsl education and that you ere the man for it. The dean
of every medical scheol in the country will, X an sure, agrse with
V1. IS

Uith warnest perscnal rveperds, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Vernon W. Lipparﬁ, HeDe

ces  Dr, Robert A, loore
Dre Lowell 7. Copgeahall

N D ocument from the collections of the AAMC  Not to be reproduced without permission
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THE NEW YORK HOSPITAL-CORNELL MEDICAL CENTER
525 EAST 638th STREET
NEW YORK 21, N.Y,
TRAFALGAR 9.8000

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

March 5, 1956

Dr, Vernon V. Lippard

Yale University School of Medicine
333 Cedar Street

New Haven 11, Conn,

Dear Vernon:

Just a note to let you know that I have received your
personal - confidential letter under the date of March 2nd,

It will be necessary for me to he away from my office
during these next ten days and you will not hear from me until after
I return regarding the contents of your letter. I appreciate the
prompt manner in which you responded to my request for the information
your letter contained. You can rest assured that I will give it
serious consideration and will let you know upon my return,

With best regards, SN :

Sincerely yours,

et C. Ko

oseph C. Hinsey et

Director
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March 22, 1956

Dr. Robert A, Moore, Vice Chancellor
University of Pittsburgh

Schiool of ledicine

3941 OtHara Street

Pittsburgh 13, Pennsylvania

Dr, L. T. Coggeshall, Dean
Division of Biclogical Sciences

University of Chicago

School of Medicine

950 East 59th Strest

Chicago 37, Illinois

Dear Bob and Coggt
The enclosed reply from Joe Hinsey is disappointing but I

believe it is final. It is apparent that he has given the problem serious

consideration and arrived at a firms deoision and it does not seem
likely that anything is to be gained by pursuing it further.

Let us now decide on the next step, On the basis of our
last discussion, I am of the impression that the next men to approach
is Ed Turner., When approached last June, he felt that he should remain
with the Amerlcan Medical Association but the situation there has
changed a good deal in the ‘intervening months and I tliink it would be
in order to try again,

If you agrec, I will write to him and also talk with him
directly or by phone and would hope that you would also get in touch
with him as soon as you raceive the copy of nmy letter to him, Further
mors, if ha is our next candidate, do you agree that the financial
arrangements should be the same ss those suggested to Joe Hinsey?

I shall teks no further action until I have heard from both
of you.

Sincerely yours,

Vernon W, Lippard, M.D.

Enclosure
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THE NEW YORK HOSPITAL-CORNELL MEDICAL CENTER S
525 EAST 68th STREET

NEW YORK 21, N.Y.
TRAFALGAR 9.9000

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

Personal and Confidential March 19, 1956

Dr. Vernon ¥, Lippard

Office of the Dean

Yale University School of lMedicine
333 Cedar Street

New Haven 11, Conn,

Dear Vernon:

Since I received your letter on March 3rd, I have given thorough
consideration to the oppovrtunity which you outlined therein. T don't need
to tell you of the challenge that this presents to me, and I can see the great
oprortunity and responsibility in it. The confidence which has been showm by
members of your committee, and by the members of the Executive Council, also
means much to me; however, as I have weighed this, I believe that my answer must
be in the negative for several reasons,

Tirst of all, I have come to the conclusion I can be of greater
service to medical education from my present vantage point than I could acting
in the capacity which you have outlined, During the past twenty years, I have
built up numerous contacts here in this area, as well as in other ones, that
can be of great value to the future of medical educzation and I hope that T can
continue working in the interest of the advancement of medical education in our
medical schools. Furthermore, I think I can do more in a consultative capacity
than I would be able to do in a pnsition of direct administrative responsibility.
I can assure you that I shall always be interested in and want to help in the
advancement of owr work.

In the second place, during the past ten years I have made great
sacrifices in time in the work of the Association, Jn asking me to take the
position under the financial congiderations which you have outlined I would
have to take considerable financial sacrifice. I don't think it is fair to
myself, or to my femily, to do this. On the other hand, I realize why it would
be impossible for the Association to go higher than the figure which you have
mentioned.

In the third place, I question whether I could be happy carrying
out the respousibilities of the position which you have outlined, primarily
because it would entail a greater amount of traveling than I would hope to
have to do in the years ahead. I realize that I have done considerable travel-
ing during the past several years, but each year I have been attempting to cut
this dovm. Somehow I have not been able to do it, but I still hope that this
can be accomplished. If I were to come to the Associabion, I would feel the

N D ocument from the collections of the AAMC  Not to be reproduced without permission
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Dr. Vernon W. Lippérd , March 19, 1956

responsibility of visiting the member schools and this would require time
away from home which I don't believe would be in my own best interest,

I question whether I could have the happiness in a position of
this kind that I have in my present position, and I must think of that too
in the decision that I make. All of you know me well enough to know hov rmch
it has meant to have contact with the younger members of our staff and with
our students. I do not believe that I am ready to give all of this up at the
present time, I have come to this decision only after full consideration of
the factors involved. Again, I want to express my gratitude for the confidence
which you and the others have shown.

With warmest personzl regards,

Sincerely yours,
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THE UNIVERSITY OF CHICAGO
CHICAGO 37 + ILLINOIS

THE DIVISION OF THE BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES
INCLUDING THE SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

Office of the Dean of the Division

March 24, 1956
(Transcribed March 26)

Dr, Vernon W, Lippard
School of Medicine

Yale University

333 Cedar Street

New Haven 11, Connecticut

Dear Vern:

My absence from Chicago has caused a delay in replying
to your letter, but I would urge you to proceed im-
mediately according to agreement at the last meeting
of the executive council and seek Dr, Ed Turner for
the post of executive director of the Association of
American Medical Colleges

Sincerely yours,
Vd
A

L. T. Coggeshall, M,D,
Dean

ILTC:s
c¢c: Dr, Moore

Dr, Coggeshall did not see
the transcribed letter,
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March 28, 1956

A
N
President Ward Darley
University of Colorado
Boulder, Colorado

Dear Ward:

Just a brief note to tell you how much we
enjoyed your visit,

Bob Moore is away until April 12th and I
am not sure when we can get together but you
should hear from me again within the next month,
Needless to say, however, I am very mush interested
in the program we discussed,

Sincerely yours,

Veraon W, Lippard, M.D.
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March 28, 1956

Dr. Robert A, Moore, Vice Chancellor
University of Pittsburgh

School of Medicine

3941 O'Hara Street

Pittsburgh 13, Pemsylvania

Dr. L, Ts Coggeshall, Dean
Division of Biological Sciences

University of Chicago

School of Hedicine

950 Eest 59th Street

Chicago 37, Illinois

Daaxr Bob and Coggs

Three days after I sent you my letter of Harch 22nd regerding
Joe Hinsey's decicion and the suggestion that we noxt approach Ed Turner,
Ward Darley called me from New York and spent an afterncon and evening
with me discussing Association of Amerlesn Medical Collages affaivrs,

You will remember that before our February meeting he advised
me that his affairs were po unsettled that he preferred to bs withdrawm
from consideration, although he had not lost interest, Since then the
Colorado legislature nas closed; he has given our problem further thought
and is now prepared to consider a definite offer of the position,

He advanced one reservation that I think you should know obout,
i.0., that because of his arthritis, which is aboul stationary but improves
when he is not under tension, he would like to be free to teke 2 month in
the South in the winter as well as a month off in the summer, I told him
of thao salayry arrangement we had in mind and he sald it would be satisfactory
but perhaps we should consider making it a 1ittle less in view of the
proposed vacation allowance. My suggestion would be to offer him {23,000,
and usc the other $2000. to employ a mon like Bill Hubbard on a focepers
xwislt basis to help him out with soue of the inspectiong,

I heave heard from Cogg who, In response to my provious lattier,
approved going ahead with Ed Turner but Bob!s secretary tells me he will
be away until April 12th, In vicw of this new development I shall teke
no action until I have heard from both of you, iy inclination iz to make
Darley a f£irm offer and leave Ed Turner alone unless Darlay refuses,

Sincercly yours,

Vernon W, Lippard, M.D.
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THE UNIVERSITY OF CHICAGO
CHICAGO 37+ ILLINOIS

1956
THE DIVISION OF THE BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES

INCLUDING THE SCHOOL OF MEDICINE
Office of the Dean of the Division

April 2, 1956

Dr., Vernon W, Lippard
School of Medicine

Yale University

333 Cedar Street

New Haven 11, Comnecticut
Dear Vernon:

I subscribe one hundred per cent to your point
of view and would contact Ward as soon as possible,

Sincerely yours,

L. T.@ hatl; M, D,
Dean

ILTC:s

cc: Dr, Moore
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DEAN'S COPY

April 3, 1956

President Ward Darley
University of Colorado
Boulder, Colorado

Dear Vard:

After couforring with the two other members of the Exsoutive Council
concerned with the appeintment of a Director of the Association of American
Hedical Colleges, I am now authorized to make you a firm offer of the
position. The possibility of your interest aroused an enthusiastic response
in 211 quarters and we sinesrely hope you will give it serious consideration,

The position co we visualize it involves active leadership in all the
arfairs of the Apasociation and the Council would serve more as a board of
trustees and would be lsss concerned with operations than it has teen forced
t0 be in recant ysars, You would be free to reorganige the central office
and thers are no commitmentr to existing personnel beyond thé current year
except that Dean Smiley would retain his present title and salary but work
under your direction until he reaches the sge of 65 He is fullyaware of
our plans and should bse wvery useful in headling many routine activities
walle you are getiing settled,

We are entirely in agreemaent with your desirs to take a month vacation
in the winter and the summer. On 2 ten rather than eleven month besis, we
suggest an annual salary of §23,000. with the idea that the other $2,000.
budgetted might be used towsxd employment of a younger man to assist, on a
part-time basis, in the inspections, In addition, ten percent of the salary
would be paid toward an annuity, thus bringing the total compensation to

$25,300.

Your acceptance of this respconcibility would be the bhost thing that has
happened to the Assoclation, and medical education in genersl, for a long

tine,
With kindest regards,
Sincerely yours,

Vermon W, Lippard, M.D,

oot Dr, Moore
Dr. Coggeshall
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April 10, 1956

Tear Ward:

I sow 2 copy of Vernon's letier to yon and
wvantod to sdd 1y note of zppoal for your thorough con-
sideration of the poscibilitles.

Personally, I think you are ideally suited for
the positions Bocouse of your broad experience you
can exert the lesdership nocescary and which iz Iong
ovardue. ESectondly, T think as far as you are concerned
it would bte & very fine pozitionw--one where you could
accomplish & great deal of good in an shmosphore thot
ir not one of continunl crisos.

The new location of the Agsociation hesdguarters
affords an unusually {ine opportunity to have a very
nice home in the nearby North Shore suburbs, which are
truly dolightfule I kuow that lirs, Dzrley and yourself
would zmoon cone to enjoy that commundty, which is lergely
made up of people with conpatible interestsoe

Sincerely yours,

Sgd. L. T. Cogzoshall

Le Te Coggeahall, He Do

Dre Vard Darlcy
Treasident

University of Colorado
Toulder, (olorado

cec:  Dr..Iippard, Yale Medical School
LTC:xt
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MAaY T 1956
May k4, 1956

Dean Vernon W. Lippard
Yale University

School of Medicine

333 Cedar Street

New Haven 11, Connecticut

Dear Vernon:

I enclose a copy of the Conclusions and
Recommendations made by the Committee
studying the Compensation of Clinical
Teachers at the meeting at the Drake
Hotel last Sunday. It is still a tenta-
tive report and they ask that after you
finish with it, you return it to them.

I also want to tell you that Ward spent
the day with us last Tuesday and I really
think he is seriously interested in
assuming the Directorship of the Associa-
tion. I took him out to Evanston and he
has made a thorough investigation of the
general question of housing. I think he
will come with us.

Best personal wishes.

Sincerely yours,

1O S

D. F. Smiley, M.D.
Secretary

DFS:ma
Enc.



